## Flight 191 Memorial Dedication Fact Sheet

- **Location:** Lake Park, 1021 Touhy Ave., Des Plaines, Illinois, 60016. The location of the Memorial is at the northwest corner of Lee and Touhy Avenues.
- **Time:** The dedication ceremony will begin at 11:00 a.m. and last approximately one hour. Please plan to arrive at least 30 minutes prior.
- Limited seating will be available. Please be considerate of the elderly and individuals with special needs.
- Parking for the event will be in the Abbott Molecular parking lot, 1300 E. Touhy Avenue, Des Plaines, IL, located at the crossroads of Touhy and Lee Avenues.
- Handicapped parking will be available on Lee Avenue east of the park, and in the maintenance lot of the golf course, just west of the Memorial site.
- Please wear comfortable shoes and clothing. There is a walking path to the area near the Memorial; however, the Memorial site is surrounded by grass. The event will be outdoors and Chicago weather conditions can greatly vary.
- This Memorial is the result of the efforts of the 2009—2010 6th Grade Class of Decatur Classical, a
  Chicago Public School, in conjunction with Congresswoman Jan Schakowsky and staff, and Senator
  Dan Kotowski and staff, the Des Plaines Park District and The Constitutional Rights Foundation of
  Chicago. The students will be in attendance.
- The Radisson Chicago-O'Hare Airport, 1450 E. Touhy Avenue, Des Plaines, IL, will host a reception following the dedication.
- You are free to visit the park until it closes at dusk.
  - The Radisson Chicago O'Hare, 1450 E. Touhy Avenue, Des Plaines, IL, is offering a special room rate of \$89.27 for a king/double room, including tax per night. For more information, please call 1-800-333-3333 or 1-847-296-8866 for reservations. When you call, request the Flight 191 rate or use the code 191MEM. For information about other hotels and restaurants in the area, please contact the Rosemont Convention Center at www.rosemont.com
- We have done everything in our power to ensure the correct spelling of names. This was a long and difficult process. We appreciate your understanding, and if there are any discrepancies, kindly notify us via email.
- Please send any questions and concerns in regards to the dedication to Beth Allegretti & Marianne Sharping at flt191memorial@gmail.com